Abingdon Society of Bell Ringers

Training Leader’s Report for 2011 AGM

Abingdon School Bell Club

In a new initiative for 2011, Susan Read has liaised with Adam Jenkins to successfully launch the Abingdon School Bell Club from 4-5pm, during Fridays in term time.  Susan runs a rota for helpers and would welcome volunteers to help provide a steady band of helpers. Four boys from Abingdon are at various stages from absolute beginners through to inventing new methods and conducting!  Although none of the current Abingdon School boys are local, their home towers appreciate our intensive training on the simulator.  The club also provides the opportunity for another young lad from a church family to ring in the company of a suitable peer group – a useful recruit from Susan’s handbell team.

Susan is being trained on the Guild’s Integrated Teacher Training Scheme, a new approach to ensuring bellringing teachers are equipped with all the necessary skills, teaching materials and best practices.  Kevin is also learning new things as her official mentor.

Friday Evenings

The established 5.30-7.00pm session continues as usual.  Progress is steady with grandsire doubles and plain bob minor being the new targets for most of the original “learners”.  The simulator is also a great resource for practising listening skills and recommended for everyone, not just those who can manage 3 leads of Bristol!  We still need to fix the sensors on the heavier bells and equip the tenor with a suitable clapper tie if we are going to progress onto higher numbers.

We are pleased that Chris has entered the ODG’s Young Ringers Award (with Tim as mentor) and wish him success in this.

Child Protection

As we regularly teach minors, CRB checks have been registered for regular helpers and officers (Kevin, Tim, John, Susan, Mark, Bill, Priscilla, Eluned).  New “application forms” have also been issued this year.  All under-18s have filled in a Child Registration Form (including emergency contacts numbers) and these are kept in an envelope in the window-sill cupboard.

Thanks again to everyone who has supported either or both of our Friday practices to make it an enjoyable and rewarding experience.

Kevin Beer

6th April 2011

